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Warm Greetings for a Very Happy New Year!

This New Year is the Year of the Snake, which symbolizes growth and
change and is often regarded as a year of “transformation” and “new
possibilities.” At the beginning of this year of hope, we look back on the
progress Kanagawa University has made so far and renew our
commitment to further development.

This year also marks three years before the centennial of the
university’s founding in 2028. Thus far, we have focused our efforts on
enhancing and developing the educational environment, including the
opening of the Minato Mirai Campus, the reorganization of our science
and engineering faculties, and the establishment of new faculties.

We have established three global studies faculties at the Minato Mirai
Campus and are currently concentrating on developing human
resources that can make an impact globally. We are also actively
promoting collaborative projects with companies, local governments,
and other universities, mainly through the Center for Social
Collaboration. Meanwhile, at the Yokohama Campus, eight faculties,
including five in science and engineering and three in liberal arts, are
strengthening their respective specialties while working to foster
human resources to make broad contributions to society. This is taking
place in an environment where students can learn from each other
across the boundaries of arts and sciences, while staying connected to
their home ground in Rokkakubashi.

In addition to the tangible reforms we have undertaken, such as
campus development and the establishment and reorganization of
faculties, we will be entering a new phase of intangible reforms starting
in FY2024. Specifically, this will involve a review of the contents of our
education to better adapt to the new environment.



This year, we will place special emphasis on further advancing
educational reforms aimed at visualizing learning outcomes. By making
“records of learning and reflection” easier to understand, we aim to
strengthen “supportive education,” which is one of the key strengths of
Kanagawa University. By using graphs and data, each student will be
able to understand their own growth, with faculty members providing
support by reviewing this progress with them. We hope to deepen this
“supportive education” and make this a defining feature of our
institution.

At the same time, by enhancing our data science education and
supporting university-launched ventures, we plan to offer high-quality
education and research that responds to the demands of the new era.
We also aim to expand opportunities for human resource development
to meet society’s evolving needs.

In this Year of the Snake, we look forward to collaborating with all of
you to create a year of momentous growth and breakthroughs. We invite
you to witness the university’s further development and ask for your
continuing support.

Lastly, my best wishes for a New Year of hope and happiness!

A Ogim :
Makoto Oguma
President

Kanagawa University
January/ 01/ 2025



